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A Muncy Creek Township Supervisors Regular Meeting was held at the Township building on 

Monday, August 15, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was called to order by chairman, Gary 

Phillips followed by the pledge of allegiance.  The following were present: 

 

 

 Members: Gary Phillips, Daniel DeMuro Sr., Daniel Whitmoyer 

 

 Others: Mike Wiley, Cindy & Eric Newcomer, David Garverick, Harley Fry, 

Larry Hoose, Brandie & Seth Green, Rich Opp, Leon Liggitt, Ann Baker, 

Cari Buck 

 

Public Comment was called for.  There were no comments. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to waive the reading of the 

minutes from the July 18, 2022 Supervisor’s Regular Meeting and approve the minutes from the 

July 18, 2022 Supervisors Regular Meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to waive the reading of the 

minutes from the July 26, 2022 Joint Supervisor’s & Planning Commission Special Meeting and 

approve the minutes from the July 26, 2022 Joint Supervisor’s & Planning Commission Special 

Meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by D. Whitmoyer, seconded by D. DeMuro to receive the Planning 

Commission minutes from the April 6, 2022 meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to receive the WBRA minutes 

from the July 3, 2022 meeting as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

Road Master Report – Scratch paving was done the week of 8/08.  Seal coating starting the week 

of 8/15 on various township roads (Swank, Bitler, Turkey Bottom & Egli Hill).  Paving in 

Clarkstown starting in October.  Sewer lateral from the park restrooms to the main line scheduled 

for October. 

 

Code Inspections Report – June report received. 

 

Fire Company Report – July report received. 

 

A group was present to discuss “Downtown Muncy” which essentially encompasses the entire 

17756 area code.  They want to re-vitalize the community, utilizing grants and donations mainly.  

Would like to work with local governments and organizations.  Mentioned a dog park, trails, river 

access, among other ideas.   

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to approve Ordinance #22-53, 

Grass Clippings and Yard Waste.  Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to approve advertising open seats 

on the boards (Planning Commission & Zoning Hearing Board).  Motion carried. 
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Public comments:   

 

H. Fry:  Where is the advertisement going to be placed for the open seats?  What is currently being 

done regarding advertising does not seem to work. 

Regarding the joint BOS & PC meeting, the planning commission solicitor has not heard from the 

supervisor’s solicitor.  He is supposed to be involved. 

L. Liggitt:  The stormwater waiver has not been received by the applicants to sign; he has been 

getting calls. 

C. Newcomer:  Have the new cameras been installed yet?  Noticed there was some dumping at 

the donation bins. 

How many permits were issued by codes on their last statement?  She noticed properties within 

the township that should have land development and/or stormwater, that require attention from 

codes… Guthrie’s, Kaiser Brothers, R&J Welch Firearms, Driveway’s Express, Bob Shaffer. 

Can the board keep working to put more on the website? 

A. Baker:  Where can I see the stormwater ordinance? 

E. Newcomer:  Where is the ordinance?  You approved it in July. 

L. Liggitt:  Does Harley have suggestions as to where to advertise? 

E. Newcomer:  Who will be enforcing ordinance 22-53 that was just approved? 

H. Fry:  The no parking signs on Sunset Rd. are not being enforced.  Why is it not being enforced? 

  

A motion was made by G. Phillips, seconded by D. Whitmoyer to adjourn the meeting at 

approximately 7:53 p.m.  Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Cari Buck, Township Secretary  


